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Charity fearing
tough times

as NI increase
adds to struggle

Joao Santos
Local Democracy Reporter

A town charity says it will ‘find things tough’ as
itfacesatreblingofits National Insurancebill as
aresult of government changes.

Haverhill-based Reach Community Projects
will see its National Insurance (NI) bill triple
fromnextmonth, once the measures announced
inNovemberby Chancellor Rachel Reeves come
into effect.

The  changes were brought in by the
Government to fix public finances and fund
investment into the NHS as well as increases in
funding for contributory benefits such as the
state pension.

Butfor Reachitmeans payingan extra £12,000
on top of its current contribution, bringing its
total bill to £18,000.

Katie Chappell, head of fund- -raisingatReach,
said the announcements came as a shock as
charities hoped to fall outside the new
requirements.

She said: “[Charities] are all in the same boat,
everyone is finding it tough, everyone is
surprised, everyone is disappointed and
everyone is struggling to find funds.

“It’s tough anyway being a charity right now,
weare mwmﬁmmﬁmowm<mn%m5m~mvo::§<m get,but

itis hard to get m<m5~ single penny ~it’s goingto
be tough on us.”
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Ms Reeves’ changes included raising the NI
rate paid by employers to 15 per cent, a 1.2 per
cent hike, and reducing the threshold at which
businesses are required to bay to £5,000, down
from £9,100.

Alongside the - announcements was an
increase in the employment allowance,
providing relief of up to £10,500 a year.

Clir Joe Mason, representing Haverhill, said
although the increase in relief was welcome,
many would still be negatively impacted.

He said: “With limited budgets and rising
costs, some charities may have to lay off staff or

-reduce services, diverting funds away from the
vital services charities provide.

“We must do everything we can to help them
continue their invaluable work, not make it
harder for them to operate.”

Ms Chappell said the extra bill could impact
on whether the charity wanted to expand and
potentially put its operations at risk.

She said: “At the moment we have to work
really hard just to stand still. There is a lot of
need out there and we are having to work really
hard to meet that need.

“There are alot of people out there who would
just be finding life incredibly tough without our
help.”-

Although known for its food bank operations,
Reach provides a range of prevention work.
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